The JEWISH SURVEY

1123 BROADWAY, NEW YORK • CHELSEA 2-6063 • LOUIS HARAP, Managing Editor

June 16, 1942

Harold Weisberg 313 H Street, N W Washington, D. C.

Dear Harold:

Enclosed is the check for \$25. I regret that I could not send it last week-end as I promised.

The second front and post-war pacts have caused us to revise our schedule a little for the July issue. We are having a six-page blast against all defeatist elements so that we shan't use the Smythe article. Of course this does not effect the size of the check.

For almost the first time in our history, I have lost an item received from a contributor. Your picture of the hands clasped through a hole in the ghetto wall seems to have disappeared. However, since you mention having negatives, I take it that the loss is not serious and furthermore the facsimile of the Jewish underground magazine with the same picture is preferable for our use and we have this picture.

I have made typewritten copies of the photostatic Smythe material for our files. I assume that there is no objection to this. I shall be in touch with you further.

Cordially,

Louis Harap

LH.es enc./1